
 
 

Energy Innovation Center 
1435 Bedford Ave. Suite 140 

Pittsburgh, PA 15219 
412-514-5008 

mmehalik@breatheproject.com 
breatheproject.org 

 
September 6, 2018 
 
Via email to: RA-EPWW-SWRO@PA.GOV and dadrake@pa.gov  
 
Attn: Ms. Dana Drake, DEP Wetlands Permit Engineer  
Department of Environmental Protection 
Southwestern Regional Office 
Waterways & Wetlands Program 
400 Waterfront Drive 
Pittsburgh, PA 15222 
 
Re: Requesting Denial of Shell Pipeline Company L.P. Joint Permit Application (Nos. E02-1773, E04-369, and E63-
710), and ESG00007170003 
 
Dear Ms. Drake:    
 
The Breathe Project, Allegheny County Clean Air Now (ACCAN), Beaver County Marcellus Awareness Community 
(BCMAC), Center for Coalfield Justice, Citizens to Protect the Ambridge Reservoir (CPAR), Clean Water Action PA, 
Fractracker Alliance, Environmental Integrity Project, Penn Environment, Sierra Club, and Women for a Healthy 
Environment, and several individuals, (collectively, “Commenters”) hereby submit their recommendations and 
request to deny Shell Pipeline Company L.P. Joint Permit Application for the Falcon pipeline after our review of 
Shell Pipeline’s (Aug. 1, 2018) responses to the 101 deficiencies that the DEP found with Shell Pipeline’s original 
Falcon application, submitted in April 2018.  DEP issued the deficiency notices to Shell Pipeline after environmental 
groups submitted written comments and verbal testimony during three public hearings held in Allegheny, Beaver 
and Washington counties. 
 
The DEP deficiency letters confirmed that Shell Pipeline failed to execute sound technical judgment in the 
proposed routing of the Falcon pipeline, especially as it pertains to sedimentation and erosion control and 
ultimately to public safety and health.  
 
Shell’s responses to the DEP letters (Aug. 1, 2018) confirm, once again, that Shell has not done its due diligence.  
 
The DEP deficiency letters (June 1, 2018) required many additional responses by Shell. Based on Shell’s failure to 
adequately respond to these technical concerns and because of the concerns raised by both organizations and 
residents, we urge the DEP to DENY the Falcon Pipeline sedimentation and erosion control permits for the 
following reasons: 
 

• The Ambridge Water Authority and Ambridge Borough Council have publicly expressed serious concerns 
about the risk presented by the proposed ethane pipeline that would cross through the high-quality 
headwaters of the Ambridge Reservoir and under the raw service line. Shell failed to give the Ambridge 
Water Authority any assurances that there will be no risk to the region’s water supply and falsely reported 
AWA’s position on the pipeline. 
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• The DEP deficiency letters directed Shell to “evaluate and discuss the project’s potential to impact any 
public water systems and their sources that are within 1-mile of your proposed pipeline system.” This 
includes private wells near schools, churches, public institutions and private landowners. Shell suggests 
water trucks would be supplied in the event of disruption of water services. Locating the Falcon pipeline 
near sources of drinking water should not be permitted.  

  
• Shell’s remediation of wetlands in Mercer and Washington counties is an unacceptable swap for 

destroying precious conservancy areas in Beaver County, including the Beaver County Conservation 
District, a beautiful nature preserve that serves as an educational area for school children. Shell has 
proposed routing the Falcon pipeline through this conservation area. 

  
• The DEP must uphold the Pennsylvania Environmental Rights Amendment: The people have a right to 

clean air, pure water and to the preservation of the natural, scenic, historic and esthetic values of the 
environment. Pennsylvania’s public natural resources are the common property of all the people, 
including generations yet to come. As trustee of these resources, the Commonwealth shall conserve and 
maintain them for the benefit of all the people. – Article I, Section 27 of the Pa. state constitution–the 
Environmental Rights Amendment.  

 
We thank you in advance for your consideration and opportunity for discussion.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
Matthew M. Mehalik, Ph.D. 
Executive Director 
Breathe Project 
Energy Innovation Center 
1435 Bedford Ave. Suite 140 
Pittsburgh, PA 15219 
mmehalik@breatheproject.com 
412-514-5008 
 
Ashleigh Deemer 
Western Pennsylvania Director 
PennEnvironment 
1831 Murray Avenue, Ste 219 
Pittsburgh, PA 15217 
ashleigh@pennenvironment.org 
412-521-0943 
 
Debra Diamond Smit 
37 Woodland Drive  
MT. Lebanon, PA 15228 
 
Michele Fetting 
113 W. Chapel Ridge Road 
Pittsburgh, PA 15238 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Patrick Grenter 
Senior Campaign Representative 
Sierra Club 
Pennsylvania and Maryland 
P.O. Box 606  
Harrisburg PA 17108  
patrick.grenter@sierraclub.org 
717-232-0101 
 
Steve Hvozdovich 
Pennsylvania Campaigns Director  
Clean Water Action 
100 5th Ave, Ste 1108 
Pittsburgh, PA 15222 
shvozdovich@cleanwater.org 
412-765-3053 x 410 
 
Brook Lenker 
Executive Director 
FracTracker Alliance 
1845 Market Street, Suite 204 
Camp Hill, PA 17011 
lenker@fractracker.org 
717-303-0403 
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Lisa Graves Marcucci 
PA Coordinator, Community Outreach 
Environmental Integrity Project 
Pittsburgh, PA  15236 
lgmarcucci@environmentalintegrity.org 
412-897-0569 
 
Sarah Martik 
Community Organizer 
Center for Coalfield Justice 
14 E Beau St 
Washington, PA 15301 
smartik@coalfieldjustice.org 
724.229.3550 
 
Michelle Naccarati-Chapkis 
Executive Director 
Women for a Healthy Environment 
5877 Commerce Street, Suite 114 
Pittsburgh, PA 15206 
412-404-2872 

 
Jessica Pachuta 
4780 Cypress St. 
Pittsburgh, PA 15224 
(412) 268-5700 
 
Thaddeus Popovich 
Co-founder 
Allegheny County Clean Air Now 
c/o Community Presbyterian Church Ben Avon 
7501 Church Ave, Pittsburgh, PA 15202 
412-327-5988 
 
Robert Schmetzer, President 
Beaver County Marcellus Awareness Community 
(BCMAC) 
And Citizens to Protect the Ambridge Reservoir 
(CPAR) 
P.O. Box 312  
South Heights, PA  15081 

 
 
 
 


